
 
 
Notes from Committee Meeting held Thursday, September 8, 2011. In attendance were 
Supervisor Jones, Councilor Folts, Budget Officer Muscarella, John Kuehn and Suzanne 
Valicenti of L.D Sprague Insurance.   
 
Guests: Justice Davison, Town Clerk McMichael, and Bookkeeper McKay. 
 
Meeting started at 3:15 PM. 
 
2012 budget figures need to be determined for medical and dental insurance benefits. 
 
Justice Davison requested an update on his situation as he received a letter from BC/BS 
that his current medical plan would discontinue December 31, 2011 unless he applies and 
qualifies for loss of critical benefit status.   
 
Following a lengthy discussion on possible options, Davison expressed his frustration 
regarding the handling of this time-sensitive issue.  He never heard from L.D. Sprague 
after faxing them the letter as Councilor Folts had instructed. 
 
Councilor Folts then excused himself from the meeting. 
 
Sprague Insurance will provide Justice Davison with a benefit comparison between his 
current plan and the plan that the other employees are enrolled in. 
 
Justice Davison and Town Clerk McMichael excused themselves from the meeting at 
4:40. 
 
The meeting continued to discuss dental options for the employees and the projected 
percentage increases for 2012 for medical insurance. 
 
Sprague Insurance will provide their written recommendations on benefit coverage for 
the Town employees. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 5:50 PM. 
 


